
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Nga matua ma nga kaitiaki, Dear Parents and Caregivers,   
  
Ag & Gala Day was once again a huge success.  There are too many people to thank 
here personally, but can I say a HUGE thanks to my staff; teachers and support staff 
for the hours they have put into this day for our children; to our Home & School 
Committee who did a HUGE amount of behind-the-scenes organising before and on 
the day; and to the many parents who helped us out with stalls and events.  We 
ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ Řƻ ƛǘ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭΦ    
 

We had two teams compete in Agrikids - Team Red Band Boys - Hayden, Harry, and 
Bob - and Team Tokomaru -   Hunta, Hollie and Scarlett. The students had to complete 
tasks like assembling a horse bridle, identify animal diseases and their treatments, 
and label cuts of meat. Team Tokomaru came 2nd= in the competition out of 18 teams. 
Well done to all of our students who competed, and thanks to Gregg Stewart for his 
ŎƻŀŎƘƛƴƎ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǘŜŀƳǎΩ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘŜǊǎ. 
 

On another note, have you noticed that your child is more emotional, temperamental 
and difficult to deal with lately? You are not alone! In education circles, this month is 
sometimes referred to as "Madvember". The combination of lighter nights (which 
makes it difficult to get to sleep), the unpredictable weather, the low-level anxiety 
about leaving their teacher and class, and the excitement of Christmas on the horizon 
means that children can be particularly tired and temperamental at this time of year. 
Another thing you might notice with younger children is the urge to build forts and 
huts or to get under furniture. This is all part of the changing of the seasons. 
Sometimes November can be hard for adults too as we gear up for weeks ahead. The 
best remedy for all of this is slowing down and ensuring there is ample down-time for 
everyone, and meeting all temper tantrums and tears with compassion and 
understanding.  We find our daily classroom Mindfulness practices particularly 
helpful at this time. Be sure to ask your child about what they do in their class to be 
Mindful.  
 
 

Smiles, Sonia Mudgway Principal  J 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Term 4 ς Monday 14 Oct ς Friday 13 Dec 
                               2020  
Term 1 ς Thursday 30 Jan ς Thursday 9 April 
Term 2 ς Tuesday 28 April ς Friday 3 July 
Term 3 ς Monday 20 July ς Friday 25 Sept 

  THURSDAY 21st NOVEMBER 2019 
22019OVEMBER 2018 
 2018 20172017 
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Group Finals ς Levin 
Variety Lunches  

Assembly ς 2.20pm  
Hosted by Room 1 

Friday 22nd 
 

Year 7 & 8 ς Swimming Sessions 
at the Levin Aquatic Centre 
Monday 25th, Tuesday 26th, 
Thursday 28th, Friday 29th 

 

Home and School Meeting 
3.15pm 

Thursday 28th 
 

Fish and Chip Lunches ς Last for 
the year 

Library closed ς all books must 
be returned for stocktaking 

Book Club 8 Orders due back 
Friday 29th 

 

Year 8 Dinner 
Wednesday 4th December 

 

Board of Trustees Meeting 
Thursday 5th 

 

Variety Lunch ς Last for the year 
Friday 6th 

 
School End of Year Concert 

6.30pm in the Hall 
Wednesday 11th 
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Makayla and Dayton won a 
morning tea with Mrs Mudgway 
for being caught in an act of Self 

Agency!  Ka pai!   

Congratulations to all of 

our Student Stars!  

Ka Rawe!  

Excellent Work! 

Jessica ς For 
amazing writing! 

Te Tutuki i te Kairangi  
   

 

 

Isla ς For fantastic 
writing! 

 

Ruby ς For fantastic 
writing! 

 

Patrick ς For incredible 
persistence with his 

writing! 

Koby ς For 
working so hard 
with his writing! 

Margaret ς For 
amazing writing! 

Tyson ς For working 
hard on his writing! 

Welcome to Jdin and Maz who have 
joined the Tokomaru whanau.  We 

hope you enjoy your time here.  
 

Once again we are very proud of Riley C who did very well recently with the 
following equestrian events:                       1.  Manawatu A&P Show:  
Asti ς first in every class to come away with Novice Champion and Open 
Champion Saddle Hunter Pony  
Candy ς 1st in 1.0m Show Jumping class 
 

2. Wairarapa ODE (Dressage, Show Jumping and Cross Country): 
2nd Asti in the 65cm class ς out of 25 competitors -mix of adults and kids 
9th Candy in the 80cm class ς out of 24 competitors -mix of adults and kids 
 
 

Makayla 
and Shiloh ς 
For fabulous 
handwriting 

efforts! 
 

Maddison ς For an 
act of Kindness! 

Mikaere ς For 
working so hard 
with his writing! 

AGRIKIDS 2019 
 



 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Staff 
Sonia Mudgway ς Principal 

principal@tokomaru.school.nz 

Mel Scott (DP, Room 1 teacher) 
mscott@tokomaru.school.nz 

 

Anne Bartlett (Room 5 Teacher)   
anne@tokomaru.school.nz                       

Viv Wimms (Room 5 Teacher)   
vwimms@tokomaru.school.nz 

Jacqui Frost (Room 2 teacher) 
jfrost@tokomaru.school.nz  

 

Jan Green (Room 3 teacher) 
jgreen@tokomaru.school.nz 

 

Sara-Lee Armstrong (Room 4 teacher) 
sarmstrong@tokomaru.school.nz 

 
Christine Earle ς Office Manager  

Ronnie Parsons & Renee Fitisemanu ς 
Teacher Aides 

Katrina Lawton ς Librarian                   
Deborah Phillips ς Gardener                    
Anton Williams - Caretaker 

 

Board of Trustees                                       
Matthew Henry ς Chairperson  

021 533 351 
Dave Lawton    Deborah Phillips                                      

Vince Fletcher   Wayne Richards                                         

Mel Scott ς Staff Rep     

Sonia Mudgway - Principal 

Home & School 
Marie Henry - Chairperson 

Katrina Lawton - Grants Officer   
Rebecca Louth -Treasurer 

Mardi Windleborn ς Secretary  
Jacqui Frost & Sonia Mudgway   
ΧŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ 

School Contact Details               
Physical Address: 5 Tokomaru East Road, 

TOKOMARU  

Postal Address: Private Bag, Tokomaru 

Post Centre, TOKOMARU 4864 
Email: office@tokomaru.school.nz 

Website: www.tokomaru.school.nz 

Phone: 06 3298780 (includes Absences 
and Notices lines) 

 Facebook:  Tokomaru School 

Cell: 027 819 8039 (text absence) 

Admin Announcements 
 

Fish and Chip Lunches: On sale - FRIDAY 29 NOVEMBER ς $4.00 for fish & chips, 
sausage & chips, hot dog & chips or chicken patty & chips. Please order at the 
store before school.  
This will be the last Fish and Chip Lunches for 2019 ς A big thank you to Kirti 
and Prakash for their continued support of our school. 
 

Book Amnesty: Book Amnesty - Check at home for school journals, readers and 
library books.  Return them ς no questions asked ς to the office.  Our annual 
library stocktake will start Week 8 so please have all library books back before 
then. 
 

Absence Reminder: Please state a reason when you text or leave a message if 
your child is not coming to school.  If you ŘƻƴΩǘ give us a reason, we are required 
ǘƻ ƳŀǊƪ ǘƘŜ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜ ŀǎ ¦ƴƧǳǎǘƛŦƛŜŘΦ  LŦ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŜŀǊ ŦǊƻƳ ȅƻǳ ŀǘ ŀƭƭΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ 
required to mark your child as Truant.  
 

Cellphones: If your child NEEDS to bring a cellphone to school, it MUST be handed 
in at the Office before school.  They are NOT to be used or kept in bags during the 
day.  (We take no responsibility for them.) Thanks for your cooperation with this. 
 

Toys: While it is exciting for children to bring and share toys at school, it is often 
a distraction to learning, and can be an interruption when toys go missing or get 
broken.  We therefore ask that NO TOYS come to school unless they are 
ƴŜŜŘŜŘκǊŜǉǳŜǎǘŜŘ ŀǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴg.  
 

Lollies: Sweets, lollies and chewing/bubble gum etc of any kind are NOT to be 
brought to school.  If any of these items are brought to school, they will be held 
by the office until a parent can collect them. 
 

Garden Judging: Gardens will be judged during next week ς we will send a notice 
with times etc home as soon as we receive it. Students taking part will need to 
have their diaries ready for the judges to view and discuss. 
 

Written Projects: This is open to all students who had a lamb, pet or garden and 
will need to be at school on Monday 2 December.  
There is a trophy in both the senior and junior section. 
           

Kindness Corner  
This term we have a focus on Kindness.  This complements our earlier and 
ongoing work with the students around Mindfulness and developing a Growth 
Mindset.  Within each class we are exploring what kindness is, and what an act of 
kindness could look like.  We are encouraging each class to participate in Acts of 
Kindness throughout the term.  We want to develop a shared understanding 
around how being kind impacts on others and our own Hauora (wellbeing). It is 
our hope that each child will be able to bring this new learning into the Christmas 
and New Year break to be able to brighten someone's day. We have also recently 
signed up to become a Kind Hearts School in 2020.   
We look forward to spreading kindness in our  
community! 
 

House Update - We need your help!   
With our school growing so fast, so too have our 
 three house groups; Tawa, Kowhai and Rata (purple, 
 yellow and red).  Therefore we are currently exploring options as to how we can 
best run the house system in the future.  We are looking at adding a fourth house 
(to make the house groups a more manageable size) but we need to decide on a 
colour and a name (that is in keeping with what we currently have.  Can you make 
any suggestions?  Could it be a green or  blue house??? What would it be 
called??? Please send any suggestions, comments or ideas to Jacqui or Sonia.  
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